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	Purpose:
Provide guidelines for evaluating potential new street lighting on local (non-arterial) streets.
Introduction:
Street lights may have both positive and negative affects on safety, security, and character of an area.

If light levels are increased and uniform along a roadway, they can help drivers identify conflicts and hazards.  They can also emphasize the locations of intersections if used at intersections only throughout an area.  If they are not uniform, they can cause problems since driver’s eyes adjust to the highly illuminated areas and perception is lost in darker areas.  

Increased light levels can increase security but may be considered a nuisance in some areas.  For example, light may intrude into residences, obscure the night sky or reduce the rural character of an area.  The following guidelines for street light type and location were developed to balance the positive and negative aspects of street lighting and provide lighting in an economical manner.
Poetential Installation Locations:
New light installations may be considered at intersections of public streets without lighting, and at mid-block locations more than 300’ from the nearest intersection or adjacent street light.  For purposes of street lighting, intersections offset by less than 150’ centerline to centerline are considered to be one intersection.

Street light location should be selected to maximize uniformity of spacing, maximize area illuminated, minimize installation cost and minimize conflicts with trees.  Typically, mid-block lights are located at property lines.

Installation Type:
Installations shall consist of a cobra style head located on a wood pole (existing utility poles preferred).  Installations shall be installed and maintained by Xcel Energy.

Process:

When a new street light is requested, staff shall determine if a nearby location meeting the guidelines is available.  If this criteria is met, the resident is requested to contact the nearby residents and send a petition requesting review of street lighting at that location to the City Traffic Engineer.

When a petition is received indicating support of the majority of nearby properties, the staff shall contact Xcel Energy to determine the best installation location and determine installation cost.

A survey letter detailing the proposed installation location shall be sent to properties located within 150 feet on the street(s) of the proposed location.  Returned surveys shall be summarized 30 days after mailing.  If 60% or more of the returned surveys are supportive, the installation may be initiated with Xcel Energy.

All street lighting is subject to funding availability.
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